
 

Reply to the letter of protest from a section of students 

Your request for admission in the course where you had applied was a 
matter to be discussed in the appropriate Competent Body which, does 
not happen across the counter. Your request is under consideration for 
a suitable disposal. However, this matter becomes secondary and 
primarily you have been found guilty of violating the serious norm of 
Social Distancing and use of mask which is a must as per the Govt. 
Advisory in view of the COVID-19 pandemic. The video that you all are 
circulating in social media is your self-created evidence in which you 
yourself are saying that you are attending online classes and our people 
are found to be extending advice that you should not gather here but 
correspond only  through email. 

By gathering in our campus and violating all norms of Social Distancing,  
and use of mask you have exposed yourself as well as our Sectional heads 
for which you shall be held responsible and in case anyone is found 
infected you will have to bear the cost of treatment. In view of this, you 
are required to submit a medical certificate of COVID Test from a 
recognized competent medical authority. Not only this, since it was a 
serious violation, we will also have to report this matter to the 
Government bodies.    

You may further note that your admission shall hold good subject to an 
undertaking stating you shall never in future repeat such an act else you 
would be subjected to the strict disciplinary norms of the Institute.  


